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Devine, J. 
 
 Appeal from a decision of the Workers' Compensation Board, 
filed May 14, 2018, which ruled that claimant did not sustain 
consequential psychiatric injuries and denied her claim for 
further workers' compensation benefits. 
 
 In 2016, claimant established a workers' compensation 
claim for repetitive stress injuries to her knees and ankles.  
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Subsequently, claimant sought to amend the claim to include 
consequential major depressive disorder and pain disorder.  
Following a hearing, a Workers' Compensation Law Judge denied 
the application to amend the claim, and the Workers' 
Compensation Board affirmed that decision.  Claimant appeals. 
 
 We affirm.  In determining claimant's request to amend her 
claim to include alleged consequential psychiatric injuries, "it 
is within the Board's discretion to resolve conflicting medical 
opinions" (Matter of Bonner v Brownell Steel, Inc., 57 AD3d 
1329, 1330 [2008] [internal quotation marks and citation 
omitted]; see Matter of Benjamin v Sprint/Nextel, 67 AD3d 1277, 
1278 [2009]).  Here, the Board credited the report and testimony 
of the psychiatrist who conducted an independent medical 
examination of claimant on behalf of the employer.  Based upon 
that examination, the psychiatrist concluded that claimant was 
not suffering from "any diagnosable psychiatric disorder or 
disability."  It was not necessary for the psychiatrist to have 
reviewed the notes of claimant's treating psychologist, as his 
review of other records and his own examination provided the 
requisite rational basis for his opinion  (see Matter of Mateo v 
Alpha Mech. Corp., 2 AD3d 1000, 1001 [2003]).  As such, the 
Board's determination that the claim should not be amended to 
include major depressive disorder or pain disorder is supported 
by substantial evidence and will not be disturbed (see Matter of 
Benjamin v Sprint/Nextel, 67 AD3d at 1279; Matter of Bonner v 
Brownell Steel, Inc., 57 AD3d at 1330). 
 
 Clark, J.P., Mulvey, Aarons and Rumsey, JJ., concur. 
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 ORDERED that the decision is affirmed, without costs. 
 
 
 
 
     ENTER: 
                           
 
 
        
     Robert D. Mayberger 
     Clerk of the Court 
 

 


